
©2021 American Hospital Association   |   February 2021 
www.aha.org

AHA COVID-19:

What People Are Saying About 
the Dynamic Ventilator Reserve

Kaiser Permanente is happy to have been able to participate in this program during 
the pandemic. The DVR program is great to be part of, knowing that ventilators are 

being used where and when the most critical patients and hospitals need them. It is 
always about providing quality care to the patient and knowing we can collaborate 

through AHA to deliver that has provided us incredible peace of mind.

— Andrew Ulvenes — 
Vice President, Clinical Technology and Edge  
Cybersecurity Program, Kaiser Permanente

The DVR is an example of how the AHA solves problems in a way that is a win-
win. Not only did another hospital get much-needed ventilators, but our staff were 

extremely proud to be able to help a colleague in need.

— Ron Werft — 
President and CEO, Cottage Health

Through the uncertainty of this pandemic, having an adequate volume of equipment 
has been a top concern for most health care systems. We are grateful for the relief 
the AHA vent reserve was able to provide us during this time. Knowing that more 
equipment was on the way provided peace of mind for our health care workers, 
as well as the ability to support additional patients. Thank you to the AHA and all 

supporting health care systems!

— Jessica Sturgill — 
Manager, Respiratory Care,  

Spectrum Health


